DEIA Task Force Minutes 7-21-21 
 
Present: 
 
Joe Lenkart (watching chat), Jessica Ballard, Chris Prom, Jake MacGregor, Zoe Revell, Lauren Phegley, Sylvia Figueroa Ortiz, Elisabeth Paulus (watching chat), Jen-chien Yu, George Gottschalk, Erik Chapman, DoMonique Arnold, Norris Purdy, Victor Jones, JJ Pionke, Heather Murphy (minutes) 
 
Shared Agreement Read by Joe 

Welcoming of Victor Jones, Jr. and introduction of Task Force members

Discussion of Year 1 (goals met, goals to fulfill, next steps)

Joe opened the floor for points of reflection and also mentioned that the TF has a two-year mission and January 2023 is when the TF will transition to an advisory committee to the DEIA Director (Victor). 

Sylvia came onto the call and introduced herself to Victor.

Chris suggested we walk through the first year goals. Joe asked for feedback on the first bullet point and turned things over to the Communications Team. 
Develop and implement a communication plan for obtaining input as broadly as possible from Library employees about DEIA needs and suggestions (such as via listening sessions, survey, etc.) and updating Library employees of the DEIA tasks force’s progress (a website is recommended).
Heather reported the Team added a regular update in the monthly Library Office Notes and she and Chris said that a listserv group was set up. Jessica confirmed there was a group email, but all TF members should be added as admins. Jen wanted to confirm that this bullet point referred to internal (staff) or external (the public). Heather agreed that public-facing communications is part of this bullet and mentioned the Team has talked about a website or web page for the public and there is a desire to have an email address for the public to use to connect with Library DEIA. Chris confirmed that Joe and Jessica are owners of the email address and it would be a good idea for Library staff and the public to use. Jen suggested that the email address should be used internally between TF members and that the name has “task force” in it and probably shouldn’t be used for/by the public. Chris tested the email address and several members of the TF confirmed its receipt.

Elisabeth wanted clarification on what we should be talking about at this meeting: what we hope to accomplish and/or what has been accomplished? Jessica offered both would be good.

Lauren reported for the Assessment Team regarding the second bullet point. 
Identify a method(s) to measure the impact of the Task Force’s work with improving DEIA in the Library.
She said the first survey was the baseline and JJ added no one on the TF provided feedback (except for Jake MacGregor) and that it was now with EC. He asked Chris when to expect a response from EC and Chris was unsure however he offered to ask EC. A year two survey (identical to the year one survey) is expected in Fall 2022 to capture any changes in responses. Joe said the EC agendas have been packed, but they will be discussing it. He also thanked the Assessment Team for their hard work. Heather asked if the team was still accepting feedback and they are.

The third bullet point re: the Past Review Team was addressed by DoMonique. 
Review past efforts, especially the ClimateQUAL Implementation Team Final Report, to identify any pertinent information and recommendations that may be useful to pursue.
She said the team report was pretty much wrapped up.

JJ said he was confused as to why there were mid-year reports. Joe said he wants the TF to provide a progress report mid-year which the TF agreed upon in an earlier meeting. Heather asked where these would be shared. Joe confirmed the website as well as with Dean Wilkin and EC. JJ said we’re setting a precedent if we commit to a report every 6 months which he is not favorable of. Jessica mentioned that mid-year reports will make the one-year reports easier to compile. Chris said that all of us started our terms in January 2021 and said an informal update or set of bullet points would be advisable. Jake agreed with Chris. Joe said the reports make the TF’s work transparent and the TF accountable. 
George wondered which team the fourth bullet point falls under: 
Summarize the specific needs, challenges, and opportunities for improving DEIA within the Library
Jessica said it falls under multiple teams and we should use the charge as a guide (as advised by Dean Wilkin) and some things might be a better fit in year two.
Joe asked for the Vision Statement Team to report on the sixth bullet point:
Draft a DEIA vision statement, which includes our Library’s definition of ‘diversity, ‘equity,’ ‘inclusion,’ and ‘accessibility’ to support the development of a shared language and understanding across the organization.
Elisabeth addressed JJ’s question about where things were at progress-wise. She said the final draft was sent out to the Library at-large, revised, and sent back to EC and a few committees, and that we are now waiting for it to be added to the website.
DoMonique wanted to go back to George’s point. She suggested a separate meeting just on that fourth bullet point.
Heather added that Victor just received the vision statement and definitions and that he should have the opportunity to review them and provide feedback. JJ recommended another round of feedback at least internally. He said the accessibility definition was incredibly ableist and didn’t want his name attached to it as it is. Chris said it hasn’t been posted online yet. Joe mentioned that feedback is still welcome and added that it has been looked at by the dean, EC, civil service staff, academic professionals, and cabinet. Elisabeth asked if deadlines would be helpful in soliciting feedback. JJ wanted to clarify which version is in Box and said a deadline would be useful. He said the deadline for feedback for the first Assessment Team survey is July 30. Elisabeth said the June 24 version of the vision statement/definitions is the latest version in Box.
Jessica mentioned the next (last) meeting of the summer is scheduled August 5 and she or Joe will send a Doodle poll to determine the meeting schedule for fall. She also acknowledged the confusion surrounding the use of “next” in chat and we can discuss further if the Next practice is working for the TF.
Joe said we are all very busy and still living through an unprecedented time but thanked everyone for their grace and putting things into context. He appreciates everyone for their work thus far.
Chris asked if anyone would be interested in meeting in person as a group (i.e., a social event or potluck) in the fall semester and several others expressed interest in chat. JJ is okay with such a meeting as long as everyone is vaccinated.
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